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14th May 2021

Dear Parents,

Relationships and Sex Education (RSE) Consultation 

As you may be aware, the Department for Education announced changes this year to Relationships and Sex Education (RSE). These changes come into full effect from the Summer term. All schools are obligated to comply with the updated requirements. This means that, alongside everything else that has been happening this year, we have been in the process of reviewing our RSE curriculum and policy so we can be sure that our provision meets the Government criteria and is appropriate for our children based on their age, physical and emotional maturity, religious and cultural backgrounds, special educational needs and/or disabilities, and what pupils need to know to be healthy and safe in school, in their personal relationships and in the wider world. 

I would very much welcome your support and comment, and am pleased to provide a Parent and Carer Consultation period. If you would like to be part of the consultation and share your views on the curriculum that we are following, please visit our website and look at the following documents  
https://st-johns-green.eschools.co.uk/website/policies/288760
1) A copy of our school policy for consultation. 

As a school we have chosen to continue to follow the Jigsaw PSHE curriculum which meets the government’s PSHE curriculum requirements and is very familiar to our children. Within the policy there is a summary of what all pupils are expected to have been taught by the end of each year group. Relationships and Health Education are compulsory elements of the updated curriculum but Sex Education is non-statutory. As a school, we have chosen to teach Sex Education (as encouraged by the DfE) to our older children however where required, parents will be able to choose to withdraw their children from these lessons. 

2) A Jigsaw pamphlet that explains the approach to the teaching of LGBT+ (as mentioned in the policy)

3) A parent leaflet produced by Jigsaw that explains the Jigsaw approach to PSHE and gives an overview of the learning content for each unit.

To be part of our review, please look at the documents detailed above and return any comments or questions about the new curriculum to Mrs Smith via the school office at, admin@st-johnsgreen.essex.sch.uk, before Friday 21st May 2021. Any questions or comments will be kept and responded to in writing.

Quality PSHE teaching is given a high status within our school community since we recognise that it is so important to support our children with their social, emotional, mental and physical health. The new curriculum brings into sharper focus the teaching objectives that we must cover but this is not unfamiliar to us and we have always strived to create an ethos of tolerance and acceptance. We are very proud of how welcoming and inclusive our community is and know how important it is that we prepare our children for successful futures in the wider world. We welcome the opportunity to work with our families as we develop this area of our curriculum. 

Kind regards,

Samantha Smith (RSE Lead)
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